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 Coming 
Attractions 
 Save The Date 

 

 

 

 

9th & 10th New Capital Campaign 

156th Anniversary Reunion 

125th Iron Rider Celebration 

Jr. Buffalo Soldiers – Mammoth 
Cave/Louisville, KY  Journey 

National Association Executive 
Board Conference Line Call, 3rd 
Tuesday of Every Month… 

 

 

 

      Congratulation’s 9th & 10th  
      Preserving Our Legacy 

 

 
 

http://www.910hcav.org/chapters/newsletter/
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9th & 10th New Capital Campaign 

For Our New Museum 

 

 

 

What an exciting time for our Association! What an AMAZING 

opportunity we have been given to Preserve Our Historic and Storied 

Legacy along with the U. S. Army Combined Arms Center. 

          Our Mission 

 

 

 

The U. S. Army Center of Military History, “Frontier Army Museum”, is currently housed on the Fort 

Leavenworth, Kansas campus. The Frontier Army Museum provides visitors with an understanding of 

the challenges, customs, and cultures of the Frontier Army from 1804-1917. Fort Leavenworth is also 

home to the historic monuments which celebrate the great legacy of the Buffalo Soldiers and their 

history engrained in this great institution – known as “Buffalo Soldiers Park” aka “Circle of First”. 

While this Museum tells the U. S. Army story, it is not publicly accessible.  In an agreement with the 

U. S. Army, The Ninth and Tenth (Horse) Cavalry Association’s capital campaign will fund the 

construction of a new and reimagined Museum that will be built outside of the gates of the military post 

to increase access to the public and better serve the community.  This access gives all the opportunity to 

share in and experience a world class museum designed to collect, preserve, and safeguard the material 

culture of the United States Army including the Buffalo Soldiers and their storied military History. 

Our New Museum Building Capital Campaign is actively in the planning stage.  Under the direction of 

the New Museum Committee Chairman, Captain Paul (PJ) Matthews we are positioned to successfully 

complete our mission! 

This mission will require ALL of us to participate to be successful, our chapters and our association 

members at large.  We must LEAD the way in building OUR new museum! Chapters are being asked 

to set a giving goal into the building fund and we will be reaching out to our members at large for your 

necessary participation.  

So, start now planning your participation to be a part of Preserving Our Great Legacy and helping to 

build a beautiful edifice that will honor Our Gallant Buffalo Soldiers and the U. S. Army’s Military 

History.  

Please stay tuned for the Official New Museum Building Campaign Kick Off and all the information 

on how YOU, your Families and Friends along with other campaign donors will be able to participate 

in this awesome mission! 

We are excited and look forward to working with each of you!  This Mission is OURS to achieve! 

Thank you 

The New Museum Building Project Committee 

Please Download the Public Service Announcement and share it -→ Click HERE 

 

 

https://d.docs.live.net/91988336a8f6ca38/Documents/National%20Buffalo%20Soldiers/National%20Museum/PSA.pdf
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From Our President’s Pen 
 

 

   

  

Greetings, 9
th

 & 10
th

 (HORSE) Cavalry Family, 

Once more, I trust this communication to our Association finds you safe and 

remaining pandemic resilient! As this administration progresses, I have worked 

diligently to work with our Board members on our Association’s behalf, while 

achieving varying degrees of success. Most recently, I can announce fulfillment of my 

committee appointment requirements, with Trooper Bruce Mitchell’s acceptance of 

our Ways & Means and Audit Committee Chair assignments.  Trooper Mitchell’s 

acceptance of this assignment is much appreciated, and I look forward to continuing 

work with all Board members on clarifying, publishing, and educating ourselves on 

the practices associated with Board members’ roles. As our 2nd quarter closes, I 

thank you for working with me while focused steadfast on governance tenants. As 

always, you are encouraged to provide your inputs and answer calls for support.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

Our Association is raising funds in support of the Iron Riders event, in June 2022.    

We are also moving forward with the Fort Leavenworth community museum project as we stoke our initiating 

phase. Your fiscal support is sought with these initiatives. Chapter Presidents and Members-at-Large 

Representatives are soliciting our membership for support. Please, answer the call with your best available 

response. 

 

Our Lawton/Fort Sill Chapter continues work as our 156th Reunion Hosts to lock in the itinerary for our 

coming reunion. You will see more announcements and registration details soon. The Board will also 

continue to be briefed on progress on our monthly calls. We look forward to our host presenting an awesome 

facing and virtual reunion and seek your committed support. 

 

I appreciate those Troopers that continue to “Answer the Call”. Please know, our founders appreciate our 

nurturing, owning, and growing their vision! 

 

Always know, I appreciate the opportunity to serve and continuing to learn while we achieve!  

 

Yours in Service, 

 

Trooper Michael Theard 

National President 

9th and 10th (Horse) Cavalry Association, Buffalo Soldiers 

“We Can, We Will”, “Ready and Forward” 
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Planned Time Planned Activity 

Monday July 25th 

Planned Location 

7:00 am to 2:30pm Annual Golf Tournament Fort Sill Golf Course 

9:00 am to 6:00pm Registration and Reception First floor 

10:00 am to 6:00pm (everyday) Memorabilia & Exhibits Exhibit room 1st floor 

 Tuesday July 26th  

8:00am to 5:00pm Chapter President's Workshop Room 1st Floor/Virtual 

8:00am to 12:00pm Ladies Auxiliary Meeting Room 1st Floor 

9:00 am to 6:00 pm Registration Room 1st Floor 

6:00 pm 8:00 pm Reception Room 1st Floor 

7:00 pm to 12:00 am Hospitality Suite Room 1st Floor 

 Wednesday, July 27th  

9:00 am to 6:00 pm Registration Room 1st Floor/ Virtual 

8:00 am to 5:00 pm Executive Board Meeting/Lunch Room 1st Floor 

5:30 pm to 1:00 am Casino Trip Transportation Provided 

7:00 pm to 12:00 am Hospitality Suite Room 1st Floor 

 Thursday, July 28th  

9:00 am to 6:00 pm Registration Room 1st Floor 

8:00 am to 12: 00 pm General Membership Meeting Room 1st Floor/Virtual 

12:30 pm to 2:30 pm Welcome Luncheon Room 1st Floor 

5:00 pm to 6:30 pm Church Service Room 1st Floor 

7:00 pm to 12:00 am Hospitality Suite Room 1st Floor 

Our Host Chapter, Lawton/Ft. Sill, is preparing for our upcoming In-Person Reunion, in Lawton, OK. There will 

be some Virtual meeting options for those unable to travel. We do hope you are making plans to attend.  Please 

find below the Current Planned Reunion Activities:  

Agenda 

 

156th Anniversary Reunion, July 25th – 30th, 2022 
Theme: Buffalo Soldiers “Guardians of the Plains” 
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Host Hotel Information 

 

  

 Friday, July 29th  

9:00 am to 6:00 pm Registration Room 1st Floor 

10:00 am to 4:00 pm Bus tour/Ft Sill/Lunch Transportation Provided 

7:00 pm to 12:00 am Buffalo Soldier Corps High Tea Room 1st Floor 

7:00 pm to 12:00 am Hospitality Suite Room 1st Floor 

 Saturday, July 30th  

7:00 am to 9:00 am Prayer Breakfast Room 1st Floor 

9:30 am to 11:30 am National History Presentation Room 1st Floor/ Virtual 

6:00 pm to 11:00 pm Black Tie/Dress Military Gala Room 1st Floor 

9:00 pm to 12:00 am Hospitality Suite Room 1st Floor 

  Hilton Garden Inn Lawton-Fort Sill 

      135 NW 2nd St, Lawton, OK 73501 
 

Room Rates 

$145.00 Per Night / Per Room ($125.00 + includes a 16% Hotel Fee) 

$168.00 Per Night / Per Suite (145.00 + includes a 16% Hotel Fee) 

 

                                           Hotel Amenities 

We’re in the heart of Lawton’s business district and close to the Fort Sill US Army base. Central Mall is four blocks 

away. American history, cultural museums, and parks are within five miles. Our free shuttle goes to Lawton-Fort Sill 

Regional Airport. FREE HOT breakfast every morning and an onsite Garden Grille Restaurant for other dining. 

Grab a drink or snack at the 24-hour Pavilion Pantry. 

• Free Parking 

• Free WIFI 

• All NON-Smoking Rooms 

• Outdoor Pool 

• Fitness Center 

• Business Center 

• NO PETS ALLOWED 

RESERVATION INFO 

(580) 280-2100  

Booking Code:  G227BS 

Hotel Links and Codes will be available our National website 

Click: Get Your Hotel Registration 

 

 

https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/deeplink/?ctyhocn=LAWFGGI&groupCode=G227BS&arrivaldate=2022-07-24&departuredate=2022-07-31&cid=OM,WW,HILTONLINK,EN,DirectLink&fromId=HILTONLINKDIRECT
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Emergency Information will be destroyed after the Reunion 

AFFILIATION 

9
th

 Cavalry:___  10
th

: Cavalry:___ 24
th

 Infantry:___ 25
th

 Infantry:__ 

Association Member:_____    Non-Association: _____ 
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156
TH

 ANNIVERSARY REUNION REGISTRATION FORM 

             Before June 1
st

            After May 31
st

  

 

 

         

  

Registration will be available our National website 

   Online Registration & Virtual Option Registration  

https://www.910hcav.org/national-reunion/registration/
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You may purchase Souvenir Book Ads via our national website at 

Click: Purchase Souvenir Book Ad 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Our New Life Members 
James Standard, Grater Washington DC Chapter  Gerald "Al Jabbar" Worley, 10th Cavalry Buffalo Soldiers  

Roy Lemelll, Member-at-Large    William J. Smith, Midland South Carolina Chapter  

  

 

 

    Souvenir Book 

https://www.910hcav.org/national-reunion/registration/commemorative-souvenir-book/
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          Chaplain’s Corner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

 

  

                     Fiddlers Green Notices 

 

 

 

Greetings 910HCAV Troopers! Ladies and Gentlemen: 
  

Much is the need for our consistency in Prayer. I hope these words of greetings find each of you well and 

in a good, strong spiritual relationship in Jesus Christ. The need for all to have a faithful, trusting 

relationship the Lord for me is paramount. I encourage it is or become paramount for each of you. 

My wife Trooper Eunice recently as of January 24' 22 underwent Knee Replacement Surgery, we are now 

in rehab and she is progressing very well. She is not without pain but she is a fighter. Even with the Power 

of prayer the agony of pain can still be a haunting force. Our prayer is for healing and completeness as 

God would have it. His Will must be done. 

 

The Pandemic report as of this writing Feb 8, 22 is that the need for staying safe is still needed. Wearing 

the mask, get vaccinated, boosted and follow the Science as we understand that God gives to us Doctors 

and Scientist’s, Chemists, Prophets, Preachers and Teachers. Just remember, nothing happened except 

God is aware and though he may not be at fault or the cause of tragedy, He does provide a way out for 

those who truly Love Him. 

 

Alas, stay safe, expect that God will lead you if you are willing to be led. May the Lord bless and keep the 

Association in forward motion. We can We Will. Ready. Forward. 
   

Blessings to each of you, 

 
 

Chaplain Eddie Sumbler 

 

 

Fiddler's Green 
 

When a cavalryman dies, he begins a long march 
to his ultimate destination. About half-way along 

the road he enters a broad meadow dotted with trees 
and crossed by many streams, known as Fiddler's Green             

As he crosses the green, he finds an old canteen, 
a single spur, and a carbine sling. 

Traveling along he comes to a field camp 
where he finds all the troopers who have gone 

before him, with their campfires, 
tents, and picket lines neatly laid out. 

All other branches must continue to march without pause. 
The cavalrymen, though, are authorized to dismount, 

unsaddle and stay in the Fiddler's Green, 
their canteens ever full, the grass always green 

and enjoy the companionship and reminiscences of old friends. 
 

Troopers Transferred to Fiddler's Green 
 
Ms. Rachel Coachman, Mother of Trooper LeRoy Muhammad, Atlanta Chapter 

Betty C Brown, Sister of Trooper Eddie Holmes, North Carolina Chapter 

Trooper Jessie Harris, Life Member #0224-L, Woods & Wanton Chapter 

Trooper Murchison, Paratrooper, 555th Parachute Infantry Battalion              

Mrs. Eula Miller, Mother of Trooper Freddie Miller, North Carolina Chapter 

Trooper Eddie Starling, LM, Pass President, Woods & Wanton Chapter        

Mrs. Earth Ledlow, Wife of Trp. James Ledlow, Tenn.-Kentucky Line Chapter                                                                                                             

Trooper Alfred Hollis, LM, Father of Trp. Paulette Hollis, Lawton Ft Sill Chapter 

Shirley L. Williams, Mother of Trooper Donna Williams, Lawton Ft Sill Chapter 

Jean Wells, Wife of Preston Wells, Greater Washington DC Chapter          

Trooper Edward Turner, 10th Cavalry Buffalo Soldiers Chapter 
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          Buffalo Soldier Corps 

                                               Chairman, Trooper Bossie Bonner 
The Buffalo Soldier Corps On The Move…. A New Youth Summit Adventure 

The Buffalo Soldier Corp next Youth Summit Adventure! Mammoth Cave, Kentucky/Louisville KY. 

June 23
rd

 – June 26
th

, 2022 

 

Mammoth Cave: https://www.nps.gov/maca/learn/historyculture/african-american-history.htm (Click the Link to watch) 

Mammoth Cave began forming around 10 million years ago. To date, explorers have mapped and surveyed more than 

412 miles of cave passage, making Mammoth Cave by far the longest known cave system in the world. The explorers 

are still discovering new passages, and they often say that "there is no end in sight." The name "Mammoth" was first used 

to describe the cave in the early 1800s. It refers to the "mammoth" size of the cave's chambers and avenues. From the 

beginning of the Mammoth Cave’s re-discovery by modern man, African Americans played a vital role in every era of 

its rich history. Their work and contributions helped to shape the cave to what we experience today. They were some 

of the first tour guides and workers creating and shaping it into its current beauty.  In the video You meet Ranger Jerry 

Bransford whose ancestors worked and shaped and provided tours of the caves.  We had the honor of meeting him 

and having him do our tour. The National Park Service Rangers have an awesome plan for our youth and adults who 

will be joining us on the amazing adventure. This will end in a community wide event show casing our Buffalo Soldiers 

History and Legacy.  Plan now to attend this FUN and HISTORIC Adventure! 

 

Trooper Johnnie Taylor’s Jr. Buffalo Soldier Day Camp: Phase II of our Youth Summit will culminate with a full 

Buffalos Soldiers Day camp featuring Buffalo Soldier history, Indian history, horsemanship, marksmanship and more… 

Trooper Taylor has prepared a great day of activities for our Youth and adults with learning and having fun. We plan 

to visit Muhammad Ali Museum and The Kentucky Derby Museum featuring the African American Black Jockeys and 

the African American Debry history including a display from Trooper Taylor himself!  Some good food and fun! 

 

Adventure Dates: June 23
rd

 – 26
th

, 2022 

Hotel Information: Coming Soon 

Registration Cost: Coming Soon 

Registration cost will cover Mammoth Cave tours, Louisville, KY tours, 

some meals, souvenir T-shirt, bus transportation to all activities.  

 

All information and registration will be available on our National website and 

will be sent out to all Chapter Presidents/Board Members at large for 

distribution. 

  

 

 

                                  

 

Calendar Sales 
The Buffalo Soldier Corps 9

th

 & 10
th

 Commemorative Calendar, a beautiful 2-year keepsake Calendar show casing our 

Legacy… is selling fast! THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR SUPPORT!  You can still purchase yours! Click -→ 

HERE.  The Calendar Sales funds are to Support the upcoming Mammoth Cave/Louisville, KY Youth Summit 

Adventure. 

Upcoming: Buffalo Soldier Corps High Tea 

An All-White Affair 

“Let Your Hat Make Your Statement!” 

Friday, July 29th at our 156th Annual Reunion 
Plan to attend!  Watch for it in Our Reunion Registration 

Kentucky Derby Museum 

Mammoth Cave Tour 

https://www.nps.gov/maca/learn/historyculture/african-american-history.htm
https://form.jotform.com/dccbuffalosoldiers/buffalo-soldier-corps-calendar-purc
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Relive the Vivid Experience of the Iron Riders 

Who were part of the only bicycle corps the US Army authorized, who rode and patrolled Yellowstone 

along with an arduous 1900-mile trip from Ft. Missoula, Montana to St. Louis, Missouri! Plan to join us to 

Celebrate the 125
th

 Anniversary of the Buffalo Soldier Iron Riders and our proud history in the Northwest. 

Contact-- Trooper Bobby McDonald @ ibdmac13@aol.com.  For more information, to register and reserve 

your hotel room and see all the activities click here -→ Website: http://www.ironriders2022.org/  

There is No REGISTRATION FEE 

   

Destination Missoula Video Sizzle Trailer, Click The Link: https://vimeo.com/547930838 

Legionnaires Pay Homage To Iron Riders, Click the Link: 

https://youtube.com/watch?v=sh1hc9cpQi0&feature=share 

To Support and Contribute to the Iron Riders Celebration, Click Here 

 

 

 

     

  Join Us  

 June13, 2022 to June 19, 2022 

mailto:ibdmac13@aol.com
https://d.docs.live.net/91988336a8f6ca38/Documents/National%20Buffalo%20Soldiers/Newsletter/www.ironriders2022.org/
https://vimeo.com/547930838
https://youtube.com/watch?v=sh1hc9cpQi0&feature=share
https://form.jotform.com/dccbuffalosoldiers/iron-riders-donation-form
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  Buffalo Soldiers Medal of Valor Celebration 

Presented By Life Member, Trooper Johnnie Taylor 

    May 21st – 22nd, 2022  
The Buffalo Soldiers Medal of Valor Celebration was started to honor our Ancestors who were 

instrumental in African American Culture. Past recipients include Trooper John Nichols of the 

Mark Matthews Chapter, Jackie Robinson, Joe Louis, Harriett Tubman, Robert Small to name 

a few. 

      You Don’t Want to Miss this Great Affair 

Agenda 

May 20
th

   - 3 :00 pm Buffalo Soldiers Flag Ceremony, Hall of 

Fame Ceremony and The Medal of Valor 

Ceremony, (No Charge) 

May 20
th

    - 5:00pm  Play - Staglooe by Julis Lester (that 

baddiest brother that ever lived), ($5.00 per 

person), Will also be livestreamed via Pay 

Per View at $5.00 pp   

May 20
th

    - 7:00pm Bell Louisville Steam Boat Dinner and Jazz 

Cruise, ($50.00 per person)  

May 21
st

    - 11:00am  Trail Ride (Horse Rental, $20 per rider) 

May 21
st

    - 3:30pm  Buffalo Soldier Day at Churchill Downs, 

($5.00 Entrance fee per person) 

May 21
st

    - 8:00pm Buffalo Soldier Ball (Formal/Black Tie 

Affair) (No Charge) 

                                                         Hotel 

                           The Beautiful Galt House, Louisville, KY 

                                                      Room Rate: 

$139.00 per night 

Group Reservation Code: BSM2022 

Phone: 1-502-589-5200  

 
 

For further information, Contact John Taylor Jr. (502) 239-9588 
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San Diego Chapter is honored to welcome     

Trooper Ray Newton 

Ray Newton served over 26 years in the United States 

Army as a Military Intelligence Soldier and Senior 

Warrant Officer.  He brings the seven Army values of 

Loyalty, Duty, Respect, Selfless Service, Honor, Integrity, 

and Personal Courage to the team. 

He has led, managed, and trained soldiers, both in 

overseas combat and on American soil. Currently, working 

in the Washington, D.C. Region and an Executive Officer 

and Project Manager and lifetime member Dis-Abled 

Veteran (DAV) and the Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW). 

He is a New Life Member in the San Diego Chapter. 

 

 

 

 

Ladies Auxiliary 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around The Association 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

It’s Scholarship Time!  The Scholarship Program is in honor of the Buffalo Soldiers. 

  
The Ladies Auxiliary Scholarship Application (download for here) Ladies Auxiliary Scholarship Application 2022 

1. Scholarship is open to High School Seniors 

2. Scholarship Award is $1000.00 

3. Participants must submit their application as directed below. 

4. Scholarship Application Deadline is June 15, 2022 

5. Return application along with required documentation as noted below 

6. Mail - Submission must be received no later than the specified deadline. 

  

 
Trooper Eunice M. Sumbler 

726 West Creek Drive, Clarksville, TN  37040 
If you have questions feel free to contact me by phone or email. 

Phone: 931-920-6673, Email: emsumbler@gmail.com 

 
 

President, Eunice Sumbler 

Army promotes Kentucky’s Charles Young to Brigadier 

General Posthumously 

He was third Black graduate from West Point, and was a 

Colonel upon retirement. In a letter dated Nov. 1, 2021, 

Under Secretary of Defense Gilbert Cisneros Jr. informed 

the chairs of the U.S. House and Senate Armed Services 

committees of his decision to approve the request, and 

Secretary of the Army Christine Wormuth informed 

Charles Young’s family of the promotion on Jan. 19, 2022. 

“Charles Young was a pioneer, especially in his military 

career, but also throughout his life,” said Gov. Beshear.” 

Charles Young was born in Mays Lick, Kentucky, to 

enslaved parents in 1864. He valued education throughout 

his life and graduated with honors from high school in 

Ohio, where his parents’ escaped slavery.  Young taught 

elementary school and eventually entered the U.S. Military 

Academy in West Point, New York, where he was its third 

Black graduate. He went on to become the first Black 

military attaché to a foreign country and served in various 

assignments from Haiti and Liberia to Mexico and Nigeria. 

When he was medically discharged from active duty, Col. 

Young was the highest-ranking Black officer in the military, 

having been promoted to colonel. You can learn more 

about the life of Charles Young on the National Park 

Service website.  Click it.   

Contributor Trooper Darryl Nash 

 

https://www.910hcav.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/09/Ladies-Auxiliary-Scholarship-Application-2021-2.pdf
mailto:emailemsumbler@gmail.com
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjAyMDEuNTI3Mjg3NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2dvdmVybm9yLmt5Lmdvdi9hdHRhY2htZW50cy8yMDIxMTEwMV9Eb0QtTGV0dGVyLXRvLUNvbmdyZXNzLXJlLVlvdW5nLnBkZiJ9.y2HgXPkTtGbxFate116MKukmxKumJza-PJtaGO4QzLI/s/1367647456/br/125978052374-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjAyMDEuNTI3Mjg3NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ucHMuZ292L2NoeW8vbGVhcm4vaGlzdG9yeWN1bHR1cmUvY29sb25lbC1jaGFybGVzLXlvdW5nLmh0bSJ9.56yhIRjNBdxUHdE7qqjY8NqwcSXUILhe7BAk65t3X7E/s/1367647456/br/125978052374-l
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Greetings, to our Members at Large (Members not associated with a Chapter), The National Association has a 

representative on the Executive Board that is appointed to represent each of you.  Those appointed Executive Board 

Members at Large each have a responsible region of Troopers they represent.  Their duties are to communicate activities 

going on in the Association, disseminate pertinent information, address and represent your concern with the Executive 

Board. Going forward they will use this page in the newsletter to specifically communicate with all Members at large. They 

may also have occasion to reach out by email or phone if necessary to ensure you are kept abreast of all pertinent 

Association business.  It is our pleasure to introduce to you your Executive Board Member Representative and their 

respective region: 

West Region Representative: Trooper William Terrell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Central Region Representative: Trooper Wilbur “Sam” Samuels 

 

 

 

 

 

East Region Representative: Trooper Eddie Holmes 

 

 

 

 

For Our Members-At-Large  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Trooper William H. Terrell, Sr. is a Lifetime member of the National 9th and 10th Horse 

Cavalry Association and the current President of the Local Chapter 10th Cavalry 

Company “G” Buffalo Soldiers of Northern California.  He served in the U.S. Army for 

three years and is a Vietnam Veteran.  He is also a descendant of a Buffalo Soldier, 

Trooper Warren C. Terrell, his father served in the 9th Cavalry Special Weapons Troop 

in Ft. Riley, Kansas in 1941/42.  Trooper Terrell regularly attends the National 9th & 10th 

Horse Cavalry Associations Annual Anniversary Reunions, and is still learning and 

gathering information about the History and Legacy of the Buffalo Soldiers. 

As the representative of Members At Large for the Western Region, I welcome your 

phone calls, text and/or emails to provide you with current updated information of the 

National Association, activities in the western region and contact information to Local 

Chapters in your area.  My contact information is as follows:   

William Terrell, Email address; sacwb48@gmail.com, Cell phone 916 690-4230,  

Home phone 916-688-8551 

Look forward to hearing from you. Ready & Forward 

 

Please allow me to introduce myself I am a Retired Army Veteran and the Department 

of the Army Civilian. I have been a Life Member of our Association since 1997. During 

this time, I have been honored to serve in numerous elected and appointed 

assignments.   In my Current appointment I will try to serve all of our members at large 

in the Central region.  My job is to assist you and keep you apprised of events or things 

which might require explanation. My personal information is for contact and our 

Newsletter will be used also to keep you informed.  

 

All questions you may have may be directed to me. 

 

RESPECTFULLY TROOPER SAMUELS, 

TROOPER; W. Sam Samuels, Phome:580 595 1877, 

Email: wilbur_ samuels@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

Member of the Greater North Carolina Chapter. 

Email: holmes_eddie@att.net 

mailto:sacwb48@gmail.com
mailto:wilbur_ samuels@sbcglobal.net
mailto:wilbur_ samuels@sbcglobal.net
mailto:holmes_eddie@att.net
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Membership 
 

 
Purpose: To perpetuate the memory of comrades who have passed on and the history of the many accomplishments 
of the Ninth and Tenth Cavalry Regiments in defense of our country. 

 

Membership Requirements: 

 
Membership into the Association shall be of 4 types, without limited number, open at all times to any qualified person, 
who may apply, pay annual dues and adhere to and comply to all the prescribed rules and regulation outlined in our 
By-Laws.  

Membership is $50.00 per person and annual dues as described below. 
Membership Types: 

Membership in The Association shall be of four (4) types, without limit in number, open at all times to any 
qualified person who may apply, pay annual dues, and comply with the rules of conduct prescribed in the By-Laws, 
are as listed: 

• Regular Membership – Any person who has ever served with any unit of the Ninth and Tenth 

Cavalry Regiments or Squadrons, provided such person shall continue to serve honorably or have 

an honorable discharge or separation from military service. 

• Allied Membership – Any person who has served with any unit of the Twenty Seventh or Twenty 

Eighth Cavalry Regiments or Squadrons, or any unit whose original cadre, structured with 

members of the Ninth and Tenth Cavalry regiments… provided such person shall continue to serve 

honorably or have an honorable discharge or separation from military service. 

• Association Members – Any person who has rendered outstanding service to the Association or 

to the country through service in either the Armed Forces or his/her community. Such members 

shall have a vote on the floor after one (1) year of membership. 

• Family Membership – At age eighteen (18) …any person who is a descendent of a Regular, 

Allied or Associate Member, is eligible for membership in the Association as an associate member. 

Annual Dues: 

• Annual Dues – Annual dues are $50 per year and shall be payable upon joining the Association 

and thereafter on the first (1st) day of January, each year. Annual dues shall include membership 

in the Association and subscription to official publication. Make checks payable to… 9th & 10th 

(Horse) Cavalry Association; do not forward CASH in the mail or make check payable to 

membership chair. 

 

Application: You may complete your application on our website at https://www.910hcav.org/about-us-

2/membership/ or Complete the attached application form and mail it to the address below.  

** All membership cards in this application will be mailed to the main address listed in the application. ** 

Send completed applications and membership dues to the address listed below:  

Trooper Frank Bell, Jr.  
11302 Misty Isle Lane Riverview, Florida 33579 
Office 813/886-1375 or Mobile 813/760-2723 
Email: frankbell49@msn.com 
For more information contact Trooper Frank Bell, 2nd Vice President, Membership by email or phone.  

https://www.910hcav.org/about-us-2/membership/
https://www.910hcav.org/about-us-2/membership/
mailto:frankbell49@msn.com
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Membership Application 
 

Chapter Name:_________________________________  (You are joining, if applicable or enter Member at Large) 

Frist Name:________________________        Last Name:__________________________________  

Add Additional Members: 

       Spouse:  First Name: _______________________     Last Name: _________________________   

       Additional Adults (18 & over): Enter First Name & Last Name, Email address 

               

 

 

 

  

        Address: _______________________________________________   Address 2;________________________ 
 
         City:__________________________________________   State:_____________   Zip:____________________ 
 

         Phone: _____________________________     Email: __________________________________________  

         Membership Type:          Regular Membership                    Allied Membership 

                                                 Association Members                 Family Membership    

                                                 Membership Annual Renewal(s) Only 

         Membership Application Total is $50 per person                 Total: $___________                                          

Lifetime Membership Application 
(Complete all the above, plus the following:) 

 Date(s) of Birth for Each Lifetime Membership:              Full Payment    or             Partial Payment        

       Date of Birth 1: __/__/____     Date of Birth 2: __/__/____     Date of Birth 3: __/__/____   

  Lifetime Membership Type: Lifetime - Age 62 or Older $ 300.00             How many 

                                               Lifetime - Age 61 or Younger $ 400.00        How many    

Partial Payment for Life Memberships… Individuals who choose to make payments for Life Membership will have one year to 
satisfy fee balance, form date of first payment received by 2nd Vice President/membership. If full payment is not completed 
within one year, the accumulated funds will be converted to annual membership dues (currently $50) until accumulated fees 
are exhausted. 

Lifetime Membership Application In full Total: $___________  or Partial Payment Total $___________   
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